
President’s Report to Senate February 13, 2024 
 
The last month seems to have been a bit of a whirlwind, and apparently I’m not the only one feeling 
that way. Through the hard and concentrated work of many people, including many in the room today, 
the progress on major items such as Transformation, Strategic Planning, Budget Planning, and 
recruitment / enrolment for the fall 2024 semester has been very encouraging. My sincere thanks go to 
all those who are making this happen. And on another positive note – the hours of daylight are getting 
longer! 
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morning of Friday February 16. The first topic on that agenda is a presentation by Dr. Shirley 
Cheechoo of the Weengushk Film Institute, which has a relationship with Laurentian. The Institutional 
Neutrality policy, passed by the Board in December, continues to receive favourable comment from 
other universities, and also from the National Post, in the one newspaper article I have seen on this 
topic: Laurentian University's commendable defence of educational neutrality | National Post. 
 
2024 Fall Enrolment  
In addition to the news shared with the University community last month, which was highlighted by an 
increase of +5.9% in the number of applications from Ontario High School students, the fall 2024 
enrolment trends continue to provide opti(.)Tj
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https://nationalpost.com/opinion/julia-malott-laurentian-university-institutional-neutrality
https://laurentian.ca/news/laurentian-university-seeing-consistent-growth-domestic-student-applications
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team of curlers and their coaches will now compete in Fredericton at the USPORTS national 


